
 

  
ATHLETIC COUNCIL MEETING 

September 22, 2010 
HIGHLIGHTS 

 
 

4.3 APPROVED: Girls Ice Hockey as a federated sport in Section VI  
 
4.4 APPROVED Section VI positions: 

a) Jim Rusin as Girls Ice Hockey Chairperson  
b) Ken Stoldt and Adam Stoltman as Football Co-Chairpersons  
c) Fred Thornley as the Safety Chairperson 
d) Doug Beetow as the Sportsmanship Chairperson  
e) A Chemical Awareness Chairperson is still needed for this important position.*  
 

4.5 APPROVED coaching during specified times at girls tennis sectionals 
 
4.6 APPROVED splitting Class B in Field Hockey for 2010 season 
 
5.1 APPROVED Combining Schools requests for 2010-11 
 
5.2 APPROVED 

a) Friends and Neighbors applications 
b) Adding the authority to grant preliminary approval for Combining Schools and Friends and 

Neighbors status to the Executive Director’s authority (Bylaws 3.6.2.17) 
 

5.3 APPROVED Outside Agency Contests 
5.4 APPROVED Lifetime Passes 

 6.1.1 APPROVED  
a) A stipend of $400 for the new position of Girls Ice Hockey Chairperson 
b) For the 2010-11 school year,  the continuation of L.Ratajczak’s position as Treasurer instead of hiring 

an account clerk at this time, and Chairperson of the Finance Committee Motion to approve the BOCES 
Communications Services Proposal for the Section VI website at a one-time cost not to exceed $2,400 
Rabey/Riccio 

POSTPONED 
c) Approval of the BOCES Communications Services Proposal for the Section VI website at a one-time 

cost not to exceed $2,400. 
 6.1.2 APPROVED the Finance Committee’s new recommendation which leaves the financial 

responsibility for boys and girls basketball sectionals to the Section (status quo) 
 6.2.1 APPROVED 

a) The procedures for qualifying for bowling sectionals as proposed by the Bowling Committee  
b) The use of certified officials as linespeople for all levels of sectional boys and girls volleyball contests  
c) Starting football and soccer on the same date for all leagues and starting all other fall sports one week 

later 
6.6 DISCUSSION 

3c) Extending the proposal of game reductions for the 2011-2012 school year. (Possible vote at the 
December NYSPHSAA Executive Committee Meeting) 
 

9.1 NYSPHSAA Report:  Todd Nelson, Assistant Director NYSPHSAA 
 
*Forward nominations or letters of interest to: 
Timm Slade, Section VI, 355 Harlem Rd., West Seneca, NY 14224 tslade@e1b.org or fax: 716-821-7352 
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ATHLETIC COUNCIL MEETING 

September 22, 2010 
 
 

Roll Call (* indicates attendance) 
   
   
EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE COMMITTEE CHAIRPERSONS SPORTCHAIRS 

President * Diane Munro  Chem. Awareness  TBA Pete Szymanski * B. Indoor Track 
President-Elect * Jeff Rabey Extended Eligibility    Jerry Baldelli Mark DiFilippo * B. Ice Hockey 
Supt Rep/Past Pres. * Mike Wendt  Finance * Loren Ratajczak Paul Ksionzyk * B Track 
Principals Rep * James Dunnigan Modified (Boys)  Adam Stoltman Jude Otto * Field Hockey 
Boys Rep * Don Scholla Modified (Girls) * Katie McGowan Jim Walker * Boys Basketball 
Girls Rep * Cindy Bullis NYSAAA * Brett Banker Jim Rusin * Girls Ice Hockey 
Executive Director * Timm Slade Policy Handbook * Cindy Bullis Sheryl Kelley * Oracle Charter 
Executive Assistant * Cindy Szczesny Safety  * Fred Thornley    
Treasurer * Loren Ratajczak Sect./Intersectional * Timm Slade GUESTS 
   Sportsmanship  Doug Beetow Brian Kiszewski * Exec Dir MM League 
Parliamentarian * Ron Black Transfer Chairman * Ron Black    
   Veterans  Jim Trampert    
 

LEAGUE  REPRESENTATIVE  ALTERNATE 
BUFFALO 
Superintendents Rep/AD  Aubrey Lloyd, Emerson  TBA 
Principals Rep  TBA  TBA 
Girls Rep  TBA  TBA 
Boys Rep  TBA  TBA 
CHAUTAUQUA CATTARAUGUS ATHLETIC ASSOCIATION (CCAA) 
Superintendents Rep  Stephen Vanstrom, Frewsburg  Pete Morgante, Pine Valley 
Principals Rep  Jud Foy, Cassadaga Valley  TBA 
Girls Rep * Paul Ksionzyk, Olean  Lynne Bemis, Clymer 
Boys Rep * Rick DeKay, Retired  Mike DeBarbieri, Portville 
ERIE COUNTI IONTERSCHOLASTIC CONFERENCE (ECIC) 
Superintendents Rep * TBA Gil Licata, Starpoint (9/22/10 only)  TBA 
Principals Rep * Jim Biryla, Holland  Mark Graff, Eden 
Girls Rep * Nancy Riccio, Amherst  Doug Beetow, Eden 
Boys Rep * Jim Graczyk, Pioneer  Chris DeMarco, Sweet Home 
NIAGARA FRONTIER LEAGUE (NFL) 
Superintendents Rep * Bob Christmann, Grand Island   TBA 
Principals Rep * Jim Spanbauer, Niagara Falls  Joe Greco, Kenmore West  
Girls Rep * Mark DiFilippo, Niagara Wheatfield  Brett Banker, Ken-Ton 
Boys Rep * Patrick Burke, Lockport  Brett Banker, Ken-Ton 
NIAGARA ORLEANS (NO) 
Superintendents Rep * Kevin MacDonald, Roy-Hart  Michael Bonnewell, Albion 
Principals Rep * Mark Kruzynski, Medina  Leslie Stauss, Albion 
Girls Rep * Joel Reed, Charter School for Applied Tech. 

T h l
 Randy Knaak, Albion 

Boys Rep * Bill Stedman, Barker  Dave Carson, Barker 
Superintendent Representation by BOCES 
Erie 1 BOCES * Mark Mondanaro, Ken-Ton  TBA 
Erie 2 BOCES * John O’Connor, Forestville  Pete Morgante, Pine Valley 
ON BOCES * Roger Klatt, Barker  Neal Miller, Medina 
CA BOCES * Mark Ward, Ellicottville  TBA 

 

     



     

SECTION VI ATHLETIC COUNCIL MINUTES 
September 22, 2010     

 
Items highlighted in yellow are reminders to the responsible parties. Items are highlighted in green when completed 
1.0 CALL TO ORDER D. Munro  dmunro@alli.wnyric.org
 
2.0 INTRODUCTIONS & AWARD PRESENTATIONS D.Munro dmunro@alli.wnyric.org  

2.1 President-Elect Jeff Rabey presented the NYS Good Sports Awards for Section VI to representatives from 
the winning schools: Cleveland Hill, Kenmore West, and Forestville High Schools 

2.2 President-Elect Jeff Rabey presented the NYSPHSAA School of Distinction Awards to representatives from 
the winning schools: Albion, Clarence, Starpoint and Wilson High Schools. 

 Congratulations to all Section VI award winners! 
2.3 Mark Ward, Supt. Rep CA BOCES, expressed his gratitude to the Section for recognition and support at his 

induction as President of the NYSPHSAA at the Central Committee meeting in August. 
 
3.0 MINUTES:  The minutes of the May 19, 2010 meeting were approved. 
4.0 EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR'S REPORT T. Slade tslade@e1b.org   

4.1 Officials Coordination 
a) Officials Contract with WNYSO 2010-2013 was signed on 6/30/10 and is posted on the website: 
 http://www.section6.e1b.org/11391049113154913/blank/browse.asp?a=383&BMDRN=2000&BCOB=0&c=52620  
b) Form X reports: 12 have been filed for fall sports to date. 
c) Central Management/Assigning of Officials: Payment of officials assigned in ArbiterSports will be piloted 

using RefPay for Ice Hockey. Winter 2010-2011 Sectional assignments will be posted on ArbiterSports. 
4.2 Awards: Bids were received from three companies. A local company, Trophy’s Trophy’s, was selected. The 

bid, which included 31 additional plaques for winners of cross-over contests, reflects a savings of $4,200 
from last year.  

4.3 Motion to approve Girls Ice Hockey as a federated sport in Section VI CARRIED Burke/DiFilippo 
4.4 Section VI positions: 

a) Motion to approve Jim Rusin as Girls Ice Hockey Chairperson CARRIED Wendt/Bullis 
b) Motion to approve Ken Stoldt and Adam Stoltman as Football Co-Chairpersons CARRIED 

DiFilippo/Burke 
c) Motion to approve Fred Thornley as the Safety Chairperson  CARRIED Biryla/Rabey 
d) Motion to approve Doug Beetow as the Sportsmanship Chairperson  CARRIED DiFilippo/Scholla 
e) Chemical Awareness Chairperson: An individual is still needed for this important position. Please 

forward information on potential candidates to T.Slade. 
4.5 Girls Tennis: Currently coaches are not allowed to interact with athletes during sectional competition. 

Coaches are strongly in favor of being allowed to coach their athletes and the Girls Tennis Committee is 
requesting approval. Motion to allow coaching during specified times at girls tennis sectionals 
CARRIED Stedman/Ksionzyk 

4.6 Field Hockey: Jude Otto, Chairperson, presented the Committee’s request to split Class B with 14 schools, 
although Section policy requires 18. There is a large disparity in the size of the 14 schools competing within 
the class resulting in an inequitable distribution of competition. The cost is minimal with the addition of one 
game and it would provide more schools with the opportunity for success. Motion to approve splitting 
Class B in Field Hockey for 2010 season CARRIED  12 YES 10 NO  Rabey/Graczyk 

 
5.0 COMMUNICATIONS: T. Slade tslade@e1b.org  

5.1 Combining Schools 
a) Motion to approve the following requests for Combining Schools for 2010-11  CARRIED 

DiFilippo/Bullis  (representing school is underlined): 
• Williamsville East, North and South for Girls Ice Hockey  
• West Seneca East and West for Girls Ice Hockey 
• Kenmore East and West for Girls Ice Hockey 
• Orchard Park with Frontier for Girls Ice Hockey 
• Sweet Home with Amherst for Girls Ice Hockey 
• Holland with Pioneer for boys swimming 
• Chautauqua Lake with Panama for boys swimming 
• Pine Valley with Frewsburg for boys swimming 
• Kenmore East and Kenmore West for JV Field Hockey 
• West Valley with Franklinville for Wrestling  
• Olean with Allegany-Limestone for B & G Indoor Track 
• Olean and Portville with Allegany-Limestone for B & G Bowling 

mailto:dmunro@alli.wnyric.org
mailto:dmunro@alli.wnyric.org
mailto:mdinse@roadrunner.com
http://www.section6.e1b.org/11391049113154913/blank/browse.asp?a=383&BMDRN=2000&BCOB=0&c=52620
mailto:mdinse@roadrunner.com
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Combining schools continued 
b) NOTES:  

• The request to combine West Valley with Ellicottville for Boys Varsity Basketball was withdrawn 
• The Athletic Council approved Westfield combining with Chautauqua Lake for G.Swim (5/19/10). 

The Exec. Committee approved Cassadaga Valley combining with Chautauqua Lake for G.Swim  
(6/16/10). The three schools are now combined for Girls Swim (total enrollment 720) and will 
participate in Class B for sectionals. 

5.2 Friends and Neighbors 
a) Motion to grant retroactive approval to the following requests for Friends and Neighbor Status  

CARRIED DeKay/Ksionzyk 
• New Life Christian (approved by T.Slade 6/30/10 and NYSPHSAA 8/4/10 )  
• Archbishop Walsh (approved by T.Slade 7/12/10 and NYSPHSAA 8/4/10) 
• Aurora Waldorf School (approved by T.Slade 8/9/10 and NYSPHSAA pending retroactive approval 

by the State executive Committee Dec. 2010) 
b) NOTE: T.Slade has the authority to grant preliminary approval for Outside Agency and Senior All-Star 

contests. (Bylaws 3.6.2.17) Motion to add the authority to grant preliminary approval for 
Combining Schools and Friends and Neighbors status CARRIED Scholla/Rabey 

5.3 Motion to grant retroactive approval to the following Outside agency contests CARRIED 
Dunnigan/Bullis 

• West Seneca Girls Volleyball Invitationals, JV on 9/18/10 and Varsity on 10/2/10 at BNNC, 
cosponsors West Seneca Central and BNCC (approved by T.Slade 7/14/10) 

5.4 Motion to approve Lifetime Passes for Larry Lash, Kevin Carriero and Vince Vecchiarella CARRIED 
Wendt/Rabey 

5.5 Changes in programs: 
a) Tapestry Boys Soccer, approved to combine with Oracle and Maritime (Class A1 enrollment 774), is 

only combining with Maritime. The adjusted combined enrollment is now 496 placing them in Class B1. 
b) Brocton has dropped their Varsity football program. Because of injuries, they have an insufficient 

number of athletes to safely field a team. There was much discussion regarding loss of additional Class 
D football programs and the disparity of competition within the class. T.Slade was directed to ask the 
Football Committee to investigate the problem, consider options and develop a proposal for 2011. 

5.6 Communications from NYSPHSAA:  
a) Approved: Friends & Neighbors status for Aurora Waldorf School pending retro-active approval by the 

State Exec Committee in Dec. 2010 
b) Elmwood Franklin Friend & Neighbors status will expire October 2010 

 
6.0 STANDING COMMITTEE REPORTS 
 6.1 Finance September Report/Minutes:  L.Ratajczak  lratajczak@e1b.org
  http://www.section6.e1b.org/1139104911730900/lib/1139104911730900/Finance10-9.pdf  

6.1.1 Recommendations of the Finance Committee September 2010:  
a) Motion to approve a stipend of $400 for the new position of Girls Ice Hockey 

Chairperson CARRIED Rabey/Riccio 
b) Motion to approve for the 2010-11 school year  the continuation of L.Ratajczak’s position 

as Treasurer, instead of hiring an account clerk at this time, and Chairperson of the 
Finance Committee CARRIED Ward/Biryla 

c) Motion to approve the BOCES Communications Services Proposal for the Section VI 
website at a one-time cost not to exceed $2,400 Rabey/Riccio The proposal includes 
addition of brackets for all team sports and RSS feeds to recognize student athletes on the 
website. Concerns expressed: a) it is not a budgeted item. b) do hits on the site warrant the 
cost? c) the BOCES web software Schoolwires is not user friendly and d) was the software 
used by other sections given consideration as an alternative? Motion to postpone action on 
the request so the concerns to be addressed CARRIED Christmann/Stedman 

mailto:lratajczak@e1b.org
http://www.section6.e1b.org/1139104911730900/lib/1139104911730900/Finance10-9.pdf
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Finance Committee Report continued 
6.1.2 Recommended by the Finance Committee May 2010: 

The following recommendation was postponed from the May meeting to allow for league discussion 
of the issue: Return the responsibility for sectional basketball games prior to quarter-finals back to 
the districts on a one-year trial basis. This is in response to districts’ concerns regarding the 
increase in ticket prices from regular season to post-season.  
The Finance Committee changed their recommendation (see item 6.1.3 a below).  
Motion to approve the Finance Committee’s new recommendation which leaves the financial 
responsibility for boys and girls basketball sectionals to the Section (status quo) CARRIED 
Scholla/Reed 

6.1.3 Additional recommendations of the Finance Committee September 2010:   
a) Do not act on financial responsibility for sectional basketball games prior to quarter-finals (item 

6.1.2 above)  
b) Review the draft of an Evaluation and Incentive Program for the Executive Director position for 

approval at the November meeting. (see item 12.1 New Business) 
c) The wording of Bylaws item 4.1.1 regarding the Finance Chairperson position was referred to 

the Policy Committee for review.  
 6.2 Sectional/Intersectional T. Slade tslade@e1b.org  

 Report and minutes from the meeting 9/2/10: 
 http://www.section6.e1b.org/1139104911730900/lib/1139104911730900/Minutes%20Sectional%20Intersectional/SecIntersec10-9.pdf   
 6.2.1 Recommendations of the Sectional Intersectional Committee: 

a) Motion to approve the procedures for qualifying for bowling sectionals as proposed by 
the Bowling Committee CARRIED Burke/Rabey 

b) Motion to approve the use of certified officials as linespeople for all levels of sectional 
boys and girls volleyball contests CARRIED Scholla/Burke 
Cost is $17.50 per linesperson as per the Officials Contract. 

c) Motion to approve starting football and soccer on the same date for all leagues and 
starting all other fall sports one week later CARRIED Rabey/Stedman 

d) Accept Post-season Spring Sports Reports as submitted. All are posted on the website:  
http://www.section6.e1b.org/1139104911730900/blank/browse.asp?a=383&BMDRN=2000&BCOB=0&c=53076

 6.3 Safety  F. Thornley fthornley@eastauroraschools.org    
Schools are encouraged to take into account that air temperature is higher on artificial turf when checking 
the Heat Index. (See item 9.1.1) 

 6.4 Modified  A.Stoltman(B)  astoltman@aldenschools.org   K.McGowan(G) kmcgowan@wilson.wnyric.org   
Please encourage coaches to complete the surveys on modified pilot programs. The data is needed. Please contact 
Katie McGowan with any modified sports concerns. 

 6.5 Policy   C. Bullis cbullis@lew-port.com  
A modification to Bylaws 4.1.1 regarding the Finance Chairperson will be prepared for approval in November. 

 6.6 State Executive Committee/ Central Committee 
  a) Superintendent No Report M. Wendt mwendt@wilson.wnyric.org

  b) Principal  J. Dunnigan   james_dunnigan@kenton.k12.ny.us
Some discussion topics at the Central Committee meeting were: should the NYSPHSAA a) consider 
using the NFHS rulebook for all sports b) consider adding the  recommendation that all member schools 
have some type of athletic training services provided by a certified athletic trainer be included in the 
handbook? c) support a change in the Age 19 Regulation and/or a change in the Duration of 
Competition Rule to permit students with disabilities to continue to participate in the interscholastic 
athletic program?  

c) Boys Rep D. Scholla  dscholla@olean.wnyric.org  
 Girls Rep C. Bullis bullisc@lew-port.com  
 Report from the State Executive Committee Meeting Aug 3-4, 2010 is posted: 

http://www.section6.e1b.org/1139104911730900/lib/1139104911730900/State%20Reports/State%20Report%2010.8.pdf
ITEMS FOR SECTION DISCUSSION: 
1) Classification of charter schools: Our placement policy (#511) will be shared at the state level: 
 http://www.section6.e1b.org/1139101515241457/lib/1139101515241457/Policy%20Manual%202010%20May.pdf  
2) Cheerleading: Current discussions at the state level include the difference between competitive 

and sideline cheering. 

mailto:tslade@e1b.org
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http://www.section6.e1b.org/1139104911730900/blank/browse.asp?a=383&BMDRN=2000&BCOB=0&c=53076
mailto:fthornley@eastauroraschools.org
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Central Committee Report - Items For Section Discussion continued: 
3) Extending the proposal of game reductions for the 2011-2012 school year. (Possible vote at the 

December NYSPHSAA Exec. Committee Meeting). The following were noted: 
 The reduction of contests has helped prevent cuts in modified programs 
 Under the current economic crisis in NYS, reduction of state revenues to districts will 

continue. Superintendent reps are asked to communicate concerns to their constituents 
regarding the 2% tax cap as a serious threat to athletics. Feedback is requested. 

 The method of reducing costs should be more equitable across all sports. A pro-active 
alternative to better serve athletes (presented by G.Kaszubski and M.DiFilippo previously) 
will be distributed to the leagues and Section 5 for review and recommendation. The final 
proposal will be shared with N. Van Erk at the NYSPHSAA. 

 Leagues are asked to collect data from districts on savings realized with the current 
reduction. 

 November AC meeting  District savings will be reviewed and league opinions on the pro-
active alternative will be discussed. League reps should be prepared to vote to give 
direction to our Central Committee reps at the Dec. State Executive Committee meeting. 

4) 5th year of athletic eligibility for students with disabilities: On 7/27/10, the Board of Regents 
passed as an emergency amendment  a rule that allows students with disabilities to have a 5th 
year of eligibility and eliminate the Age 19 rule when meeting certain participation requirements.  
NYSPHSAA does not support this change. The Board of Regents will be meeting in October at 
which time there will be an opportunity to voice opinions. Letters have been sent to Regent 
Bennett. A meeting is being planned by T. Slade with Regent Bennett. 

d) NYSPHSAA Ad Hoc Committee on Championship Philosophy  P.Burke 
 P.Burke has been attending league meetings to clarify the recommendations of the Ad Hoc committee. 

 6.7 Extended Eligibility:   G. Baldelli balduche@aol.com No Report 
 6.8 Chemical Awareness TBA     No Report 
 6.9 Transfer/ Foreign Student R. Black hronblack@hotmail.com Report was emailed 9/15/10 
6.10 Sportsmanship   D. Beetow dbeetow@edencsd.org  No Report 
6.11 Veterans (Retirees)   J. Trampert jtramOPspt@aol.com No Report 
6.12 Mixed Competition  J. Dunnigan james_dunnigan@kenton.k12.ny.us

Two reports were submitted. One was denied based on unfair advantage (male athlete on a female team). 
 
7.0 SPECIAL COMMITTEE REPORTS 

7.1 All WNY Scholar Athlete   G.Kaszubski  gkaszubski@calar.wnyric.org    
   N.Riccio   nriccio@amherst.k12,ny.us  

Spring winners and honorable mention athletes are posted on the section website: 
http://www.section6.e1b.org/section6/site/default.asp  Under General Information…click on Scholar 
Athlete.....then 2009-2010 All-WNY. ADPRO SPORTS is the cosponsor for this program. 

7.2 Charter Schools  T. Slade   tslade@e1b.org  No Report 
 
8.0  STATE and SECTION SPORT COMMITTEE REPORTS 

8.1 Cross Country Jim Zubler/Mike Janisch  Written Report from State Meeting 8/13/10 was distributed 
8.2 Outdoor Track Paul Ksionzyk  Report from State Meeting 9/12/10 

The State meet will be held June 10-11, 2011 in Caledonia (Section 5). The State Standards are the 
average of the last 4 years. The Track Committee is against the changes proposed by the Ad Hoc 
Committee on Championships due to the numbers of competitors it will add to the competition. 

8.3 Indoor Track Pete Szymanski  Report from State Meeting 9/12/10 
State competition will be at Cornell University on March 5, 2011. Boys 9am-1pm and girls 1:30-6pm. Indoor 
Track also opposes the Championship Philosophy recommendations. Cost of shirts has risen. A sponsor is 
being sought to provide singlets. 

8.4 Ice Hockey Mark DiFilippo  Report from State Meeting 9/17/10 
Classification is now by BEDS numbers. Niagara Wheatfield and Williamsville North have been approved to 
play up a classification. Two regional competitions will be at the Northtown Center at Amherst. States will be 
Mar. 12-13, 2011 in Utica (Section 3). Due to the shortage of ice-time, the schedule is still not completed. 
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9.0 GUEST REPORTS: 
9.1 NYSPHSAA:  Todd Nelson, Assistant Director NYSPHSAA 

9.1.1 Concussions: An athlete exhibiting behaviors consistent with a concussion must be cleared by the 
school’s Chief Medical Officer before returning to play. Districts and BOE’s are encouraged to 
develop concussion management policies. A sample policy will be voted on at the Dec. State 
Executive Committee Meeting. New AD’s are encouraged to take advantage of concussion 
materials available at NYSPHSAA 

9.1.2 Participation Survey: Data submitted is vital to recommendations of the Championship Philosophy 
Committee. 50% of Section VI schools that have not complied and will be reminded to do so. 

9.1.3 The Championship program will feature articles on past participants in NYSPHSAA Championships. 
Please submit information and photos on the state association website under Where are they now? 

9.1.4 The State Safety Committee meeting will be via teleconference Oct. 13. 
9.1.5 A webinar is being offered on Wrestling Skin Infections Oct. 19, Oct. 26 and Nov. 2. Coaches and 

ADs from up to 100 districts can participate on-line at no cost for each webinar. Use of this valuable 
tool is highly encouraged. 

 9.1.6 June Report: http://nysphsaa.org/minutes/pdf/aor_1006.pdf  
 Sept Report: http://nysphsaa.org/minutes/pdf/aor_1009.pdf

9.2 NYSAAA B.Banker   Bbanker@kenton.k12.ny.us  No Report 
 
10.0 FALL SPORTS REPORTS:  No reports due   Pre-Season (Mar)  Post-Season (Jan) 

WINTER SPORTS REPORTS:   No reports due  Pre-Season (May) Post-Season (May) 
SPRING SPORTS POST SEASON REPORTS:  (posted on the AC 9/22/10 page) 
http://www.section6.e1b.org/1139104911730900/blank/browse.asp?a=383&BMDRN=2000&BCOB=0&c=53076  
Reports were received at the recommendation of the Sectional Intersectional Committee 
 

11.0 OLD BUSINESS 
11.1 The amended Constitution was unanimously approved by post card ballot 6/21/10. It is posted on the 

website  http://www.section6.e1b.org/1139101515241457/lib/1139101515241457/Constitution%20June%202010.pdf  
 

12.0 NEW BUSINESS 
12.1 A draft of an Evaluation and Incentive program for the new Executive Director position was distributed. An 

Ad Hoc Committee was created to review and amend the draft. Leagues are asked to discuss the draft and 
make recommendations to the Ad Hoc Committee. The Ad Hoc Committee will be chaired by Jeff Rabey 
with John O’Connor and Ron Black as members. 

12.2 Motion to approve the $1500 stipend for C.Szczesny for additional work on ArbiterSports 2009-10 
CARRIED Riccio/Dunnigan 

12.3 Charter School Representation: The question was brought to the floor regarding representation of the 
charter schools on Sport committees and who is responsible for reporting power points for seeding. T.Slade 
will attend the next meeting of the charter school AD’s to discuss this issue and clarify it for sport 
committees. 

 
Respectfully submitted, 

      
Cynthia Szczesny, Executive Assistnat/   Recording Secretary  
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